
 

 

Mark Garner 
Customer Manager 
Network Rail 
George Stephenson House 
Toft Green 
York 
YO1 4JT 
 
Copies to:  
 
24th July 2024 
 
Dear Mark 
 
Network Rail’s Response to LNER’s 36th Supplemental Agreement 
 
Thank you for the response to LNER’s section 22A track access application. 
 
We note the comments made in connection with the proposed amendment and welcome the continued 
collaboration on delivering the proposed changes to LNER’s Track Access Contract (TAC). The 
supplemental was made as a precaution should the East Coast Mainline (ECML) event steering group 
(ESG) timetable.   
 
The full timetable development work had not taken place due to the focus on delivering the ESG 
timetable.  
 
LNER would like to raise the following points in response to the Network Rail letter. 
 

• LNER is fully aware that the delivery of these services is dependent on the completion of 
infrastructure work. We have been assured by Network Rail that this work will be completed by 
Subsidiary Change Date 2025 in time for the delivery of these services. If the work is not 
completed, we will be unable to deliver the additional services for Bradford.  

• These services are aligned to the weekday timetable, for which LNER holds rights under both 
Part B and Part C of its current contract.  

• We would like to reassure all parties that the services will not operate independently of existing 
services and will operate as extensions to West Yorkshire services. The rights were included 
separately in line with existing practice as we unclear as to which services would be extended.  

• The detailed proposals for Sunday remain under development (due to the focus on delivering 
ESG) and will be submitted in line with the priority date for the Subsidiary Change Date in 2025.   

• We will support Network Rail in the completion of the necessary power modelling.  
 
  






